
                Masses:                                    ~ Sacred Heart Church ~                  Reconciliation:  

   Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.              Kinsman, IL                   Before Sunday Mass        

   Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.               By appointment: 815-237-2230            

                              Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor        

              Father Stanley / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net 

           Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact:  Bobbi Brockman:  815-287-2294 

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

 

           June 19, 2016                                    Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

                             Mass Schedule                                       Mass Intentions                                                Collections  - 6/12/16 
 

     Sun.    -  June  19 8:00 a.m. Catherine Carey - Patsy Harty                    Sunday………….$     894.00 

     Wed.   -  June  22     8:30 a.m. Jim Finch - Glen & Jan Rehling                    Church Repair…..$       25.00 

     Marie Miller - Sandy Vint            Easter……………$      50.00 

     Sun.    -  June  26 8:00 a.m. Marilyn Kruger - Pat Harty                “Your offering is most appreciated!”   

     

     Food Pantry Item(s) / June - laundry detergent, softener sheets & bleach                 “Happy Father’s Day!!!” 

                      

    Sunday Mass:                                      July Stewardship                       *Rectory closed: June 21
st
 & 22

nd
*        

    Lector:    D. Brockman           Servers:   Volunteers Needed              Eucharistic Ministers:   R. Briscoe, C. Sulzberger, L. Miller 

     ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support.  

 Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

 We offer our congratulations and best wishes to Fr. Stanley this weekend, as he celebrates his 38
th
 year in the priesthood!!!  

Fr. Stanley was ordained on June 18, 1978.  We are thankful for his presence and stewardship in our lives, and ask God’s 

blessing in his continued service....to make God’s love and mercy known to all here on earth!    

 We have a second collection today for the Fund for Diocesan Infirmed and Elderly Priests.  The money raised during this 

special collection helps with the medical expenses and care of those diocesan priests that have given their lives serving God 

and His people, in their senior years.  (There is an article in the June issue of “Christ is Our Hope” that sheds a bit more light 

on the subject, and how your contribution helps.)  We ask you to please be as generous as you can, to bring about comfort 

and peace of mind to our priests in need.  Thank you!  Please note; this collection aids our diocesan priests and is not to be 

confused with the collection taken up for the Retired Religious, order priests and nuns, which is typically taken up in Dec.  

 Second collection next weekend - Next week, our diocese will take up the Peter’s Pence Collection, which provides Pope 

Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works around the world.  The proceeds benefit our brothers and 

sisters on the margins of society, including victims of war, oppression, and disasters.  Join our Holy Father as a witness of 

charity to those who are suffering. 

 Next Saturday!!! - Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet first annual charity motorcycle run, Heroes for the Homeless - Sat, 
June 25 - 10:30am -  Abstract Bar and Grill in Crest Hill. The cost to participate is $20 driver/$10 passenger.  This fundraiser 
will benefit the homeless, veterans, seniors, and others in need within our community through programs provided by 
Catholic Charities. Registration is strongly encouraged. Visit catholiccharitiesjoliet.org or call 815-724-1140.   

 TOTUS TUUS is coming to Assumption in Coal City July 9th – 15th, 2016. Totus Tuus is a diocesan catechetical 

summer youth program whereby seminarians and college students travel throughout the summer proclaiming the Gospel 

through Catechetical instruction, Mass, Confession, games, fun and more!  Registration forms, are in the vestibule. 

 As Christ’s sons and daughters we are called to be imitators of Him; to die to our selfish, self-centered ways and 
follow him.  The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are August 12-14, 2015 or October 7-9, 2016 or 
December 9-11, 2016, all at Elk Grove Village, IL.  Early registration is highly recommended.  For 
reservations/information, call Jim & Kris at 630-577-0778 or contact us through http://wwme-chicagoland.org.  

 We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!  If you haven’t already done so, please 

register with Fr. Stanley after Mass.  Blue registration forms are on the bulletin board in the vestibule. 

 Word of Life - “Clinical labels may describe some aspects of an individual’s ‘functioning,’ but they don’t tell the whole 

story.  …It’s like looking at a stained-glass window…  From the inside…with the sun shining through it, the effect can be 

brilliant.  From inside our family, love illuminates our life with Charlie.*  What may seem dreary to others, perhaps even 

unbearable, is actually filled with beauty and color.” - “A Perfect Gift,” - 2015-16 Respect Life Program USCCB Secretariat 

of Pro-Life Activities - (www.goo.gl/ARzBL6)  - *Name Changed for privacy.   

 Courtesy of the Diocese of Springfield…some thoughts during this Jubilee Year of Mercy - June 19, 2016 - “But who do 

you say I am?  This is perhaps a hard question.  But it is the one that matters.  With Peter (and the disciples), each of us 

wants to say: ‘You are the Messiah, the Christ of God!’  We do say it because we are here, because we are Christian.  We 

thirst for him.  But does not this Jubilee Year of Mercy shed renewed light on this answer and this name?  Who is this Christ 

in this year?  How has this Christ shown and done mercy work?  And how do I make his biblical acting a pattern for my own 

life?  *Because Jesus is the Christ, how will I deny myself this day?  *Because Jesus is the Christ, what cross will I pick up?  

*Because Jesus in the Christ, how will I help others follow him?  Here is a setting for Psalm 63, the proper one for today, by 

Michael Joncas, “My Soul Is Thirsting”:  http:www.giamusic.com/search_details.cfm?title_id=2912, (click <listen 

preview>).”                                        
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